
Date: November 6, 2023 
 
To:      Academic Department Chairs and Deans 

Assistant Deans 
AP Department Business Officers and Staff  

 
From: June Betancourt 

Academic Personnel Director 
 
Re:      Unit 18 Lecturers IX Workshop 
 
 
As you are aware, the collective bargaining agreement ratified in late 2021 for Unit 18 Lecturers 
resulted in significant changes in policy and procedure for non-senate faculty. The campus continues to 
implement the provisions in the IX contract, and has now progressed through the period affected by 
the 2022-23 Transition Plan. In recognition of continuing challenges and opportunities for process 
improvement, and to offer an opportunity for further discussion between departments and central 
offices, the Academic Personnel office is hosting a workshop later this month which will focus on Unit 
18 matters. 
 
The session will be available as follows: 
 

• Wed, November 29 from 9am-11am via Zoom 
 

Please register for this session at the Academic Personnel website at the Training and Workshops page 
https://ap.ucsb.edu/~staff.training.registration  
under Non-Certificate Workshops ~ Teaching Titles Workshop 
 
Zoom information will be sent to registrants at a later date. Department Chairs and faculty may also 
register at the link above. 
 
Please note that this session will not be recorded. 
 
If you have questions about this training session, please contact Helly Kwee, helly.kwee@ucsb.edu.  
For general Unit 18 questions, please contact your College Analyst or AP Analyst: Lia Cabello at 
lia.cabello@ucsb.edu or Mira Lázaro at mslaza@ucsb.edu  
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